
ARDINGTON AND LOCKINGE PARISH COUNCIL
M(2019) APM
MINUTES of the Annual Parish Meetings held in the Loyd Lindsay Rooms, High Street, Ardington, OX12 8PS at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 14 May 2019.

Present:
Parish Councillors: 
Paul Gibbs, Nicola Hancock, Derek Morrow and Hugh Roberts.

County Councillor: Michael Fox-Davies

The Clerk:      Clive Knights.  

Public:
Carol Gibbs, Mark Parry, Christine Lisi, Vivian Haigh, Desmond and Pamela Hurst, Gary and Susanna Proudfoot and Jane Roberts.
Apologies:
 Ron East, John Hedgecock.
The Chair welcomed everyone.  

The meeting opened with an excellent illustrated talk “The Lockinge Estate from WW1 to WW2” by Christine Lisi.  The meeting applauded Christine, who was warmly thanked by the Chair.
1.  Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting (APM), The Parish Council (PC) at their meeting in July 2017 had approved the Minutes of the APM.  There were no actions from the meeting. 
2.  Matters raised by Parishioners in Ardington.  There is litter along the Firs, which would be cleared by the Clerk.
3.  Matters raised by Parishioners in Lockinge.  No matters were raised.
4.  Chairman’s Report. 
The Chairman thanked Paul Gibbs for his work on improved access to the A417 and constructing the PC’s response to Crab Hill and the proposals for a reservoir.  Paul Gibbs outlined what he had done to build the case for a roundabout or traffic lights at the Ardington turn or at the A417 junction with Grove Park Drive (GPD). Using Freedom of Information procudures he had obtained accident data at both sites (GPD worst).  Consultants had recommended a roundabout.  At meetings with OCC about the A417 he was informed that little finance was available but there is a £218 million fund for other improvements in the area.  He would work on the impact of population growth on the A417.  Paul had attended an AGM meeting opposed the reservoir organised by GARD (Group Against Reservoir Development), which had a very effective chair.  Vivian Haigh thought that leaks should be reduced as a priority and that consideration should be given to a water main to bring water from Wales. This had been done for Manchester in Victorian times.  However, she felt a new (perhaps smaller) reservoir might be needed in the future and if so the site proposed at Steventon reservoir could still be thought of as it is was rotten farming land.
Nicky Hancock and John Hedgecock were thanked for setting up the Parish Council on Facebook.
The Data Protection Regulations were in place and encompassed the website.
A planning application had been submitted by Lockinge Estate for a bus shelter near the Ardington turn on the A417.

A defibrillator in Ardington had been opened by a member of staff at The Boar’s Head but the person recovered before it had to be used.
The Chairman concluded by thanking fellow Councillors, County and District Councillors, School Governor and PCSO, who all attended our meetings and have given reports, and especially to our Clerk Clive Knights for all his hard work.

5. Financial Report for 2018/19. (The full accounts were attached to the file copy of the Minutes for 14 May 2019.)  The 2018-19 accounts and the Annual Return were passed by our Internal Auditor, John Hedgecock, who was able to check all the additions on the accounts supplied in a data stick. 
An “overhead” of a summary account for this year and the previous year showed a balance of £1,184.21 and the bank reconciliation. This was £844 less than last year mainly because a swing and replacement equipment had been purchased for £2,990 with a grant of £1,870 this year and next.  The Playground Fund was drawn on to pay the difference this year.  Last year the major expense was for a defibrillator £1,367.whichwas not repeated this year, and thus the balance was reduced by £844.
The dry summer caused a £200 lower expenditure on grass cutting. Also, street light repairs and bulbs dropped from £308 to £31. The overhead showed for LLR hire, the OALC subscription and the antivirus and broadband charges double those for this year.  This arose because the charges for these items were carried into the next year in order to keep the income or expenditure less than £10,000 to avoid an audit charge of £100.  This year the audit is free below an expenditure or income of £25,000. 
The next meeting was set for Tuesday, 12 May 2020.

Signed as a true record,

Chairman:

Date 9 July 2019  

Distribution:  Cllrs. Ron East, Paul Gibbs, Nicola Hancock, John Hedgecock, Derek Morrow and Hugh Roberts.  
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